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July 31, 2025 
 
To:   Parents/Guardians of LCS Students 
Cc:   LCS Schoolwide Staff 
Fr:   Carmen L. Jodie, LCS Principal 
Re:  New Arizona Law on Student Cell Phone Use in Schools 
 
Dear Students and Families, 

Welcome to the 2025–2026 school year at Lukachukai Community School.  I hope 
your summer has been filled with rest, joy, and memorable experiences. We are 
excited to begin another year of learning, growth, and achievement together. 

As principal, I am honored to work alongside our dedicated staff, engaged families, 
and incredible students. Our shared goal is to provide a supportive and challenging 
academic environment where every student is encouraged to succeed and grow—
not only academically, but socially, emotionally, and culturally. 

This year, we continue to focus on: 

• High-quality instruction aligned with state standards and Beyond Textbook 
pacing. 

• Data-driven practices to meet student needs through reteach, enrich, and 
intervention time. 

• Positive behavior support and student wellness. 

• Family and community engagement, with ongoing communication and 
opportunities to participate. 

We are also implementing updates to our school policies to align with new state 
guidelines, including changes to student cell phone use during instructional time in 
accordance with the new Arizona law. More details will be shared in our upcoming 
newsletters and at our Open House night.  

Please be sure to: 

• Review the Student/Parent Handbook and school calendar. 

• Ensure that emergency contacts and student information are updated in NASIS. 
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• Reach out if your child has specific needs or an IEP/504 plan requiring updated 
documentation. 

Our first day of school is August 04, 2025, and we can’t wait to see our students 
back on campus ready to learn and lead. 

Thank you for entrusting us with your child’s education. Let’s make 2025–2026 a 
year of excellence, connection, and student success! 

Thank you for being a valued partner in your child’s education. 

If you have any questions and/or concerns, you may call 928-291-0008.      

 

 
 
 


